THE MEETING PLACE at BOOKHAM is looking to recruit a Chaplain to join its thriving Anna Chaplaincy.  This is a part time paid post, serving the community.  See poster on the board. 

Vigils for Ukraine continue each Friday evening at St Marys from

 9 – 11pm.  Drop in to light a candle, pray and reflect. 
Please continue to collect your used stamps for the Huntington’s Disease Association, birthday cards (please do not include Christmas) for Send Prison and goods for No 5 and Mulberry House Hostel.

Next Sunday – 15th October
	10.30am
	MORNING SERVICE 
Rosemary Lee

	
	

	6.30pm
	ALTERNATIVE EVENING SERVICE
Rev Barrie Tabraham


Our minister, Rev George Quarm can be contacted on G 575432

or 07852557067 – unclegeorge.quarm@gmail.com 

Prayer support contact for October is Doreen, G. 578214 

Church Office

The church office is usually open on Monday, Wednesday and Thursday mornings.   
Please send any information for the next newssheet to the office by 10.00am on Thursday morning by phone on 537655, or email to  office@merrowmethodistchurch.org.uk
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Merrow Methodist Church

  Sunday  8th October 2023
	10.30am
	MORNING SERVICE 

Rev Allan Taylor


www.merrowmethodistchurch.org.uk              www.weyvalleycircuit.org.uk
Vine At Home service sheets are attached for those who are unable to attend church.   
THIS WEEK, WE PARTICULARLY ASK FOR YOUR PRAYERS FOR:
· Maureen and Eric Lupton

· Carole Steele (our treasurer) whose husband Iain suffered a massive heart attack last Sunday while on holiday in Havant.  He has had a triple heart bypass at Southampton hospital.  Carole is now on compassionate leave by her employers and is staying in Havant with friends for the immediate future

· Joan Tabraham who is in Milford Hospital

· Gillian Varley following her hip surgery  

· Frank, Cynthia and Catherine Winder
· Joy Kendal and family
· All those waiting or undergoing hospital procedures and all those who have now returned home after hospital stays

· All those who are bereaved, recovering from surgery or illness, or who are supporting other 
· Pray for the homeless, that they may stay safe and warm. Bless the churches, shelters and community resources who extend genuine hospitality.

CHURCH ACTIVITIES THIS WEEK – 9th – 13th October
	Mon
	OUTLET – see below
	7.30 for 8.00pm

	
	
	

	Wed
	TOGETHER WE CAN – see below
	2.00 – 4.00pm

	
	
	

	Thurs
	BIBLE SOCIETY COFFEE MORNING 
	10.30–12.00noon

	
	BADMINTON EVENING
	8.00pm

	
	
	

	Fri
	SHORT MAT BOWLS CLUB
	7.30pm


Message from Gillian Surgery over and everything going well.  Thank you all for your thoughts and prayers which sustained me and laid all anxious thoughts to rest.  

I am still known to the medical profession / hospitals as Gillian Brierley.

Outlet, October 9th, Follies  Andrew Plumridge, an expert on follies and grottos and part of the Folly Fellowship, will give an illustrated talk about these interesting structures

7.30pm for coffee, 8pm start of the talk £3.  Everyone welcome

BIBLE SOCIETY COFFEE MORNING – ThurSDAY 12th October, 10.30am – 12noon  Come and join us for coffee/tea and homemade cakes and enjoy the chatter

Attached is the Circuit Prayer Diary for October 2023 which Graham Warr has kindly created for us.  It is available on the Wey Valley Circuit website as a PDF document. Prayers are also shown by date on the Calendar, and each day the prayer for that day will be on the Home Page under Coming Events.

2023 – 2024 Methodist Prayer Handbook - this is a book of prayers for every day of the year.  We have a few spare copies, if you are interested in having a look, please chat to Glenys or Sheila– they cost £4.15.
TOGETHER WE CAN 
 11th October - 29th November  - Wednesdays 2pm-4pm
This is a free 8-week programme for the Over 50s being run at our church.  Each week we will have a different speaker covering a wide range of topics including Protecting against scams, Improving IT Skills, Eating Healthily, Handling Stress, Move it or Lose it, etc. Previous guests have found the sessions interesting and enjoyable. Please think about inviting a friend or neighbour or coming along yourself. If you can't make all 8 sessions it is possible to attend selected sessions. Next week for our first session  on the 11th October we will have a speaker talking about Safety at Home and how to avoid fraudster scams.
There are leaflets detailing all the sessions in the foyer and a notice on the notice board.  More information from Maggie, Cari or Helen.
CIRCUIT SERVICE, Sunday 22nd October, 6.30pm at Walton Methodist Church  Come to hear more about the work of All We Can (formerly Methodist Relief and Development Fund) with the poorest and most vulnerable people around the world.  Tea and cakes from 5.00pm.  See poster. 
MODERN SLAVERY AWARENESS EVENT, October 21st, 10.00am – 3.00pm at St Mary’s Church, Quarry Street.  Speakers from Surrey Police and Guildford  Diocese, Bishop Alastair Redfern, Chair of the Clewer Initiative, and other representatives. See poster.

